CITY MANAGER REPORT

TO: Mayor Pat Humphrey & Clare City Commission
FROM: Jeremy Howard, City Manager

DATE: August 31, 2023

RE: City Manager's Report

For the Agenda of September 5, 2023

Lake Shamrock Dredging and Dam Project. Mechanical dredging by the City is continuing and
making good progress moving east in the lake towards Shamrock Park. Very soon, we will be
moving the turbidity curtain further down and be able to begin removing the areas of silt build-up
in front of Shamrock Park. Luke Potter and I recently met with Savin Lake Service to discuss the
hydraulic dredging portion of the project and, there has been some progress with EGLE. Savin
hopes to have a permit soon which will allow them to start work on the holding cell and then begin
dredging this year if all goes as planned. The Dam feasibility study work is continuing. Luke and
| recently met with the engineers again on-site with the rest of the team working on the project to
get everyone familiar with the site and discuss options and questions.

Street Reconstruction Project. Malley Construction continues to work on the street project on
North Rainbow Drive from Glendale to Eastwood. The curb and gutter have been completed and
the approaches have been poured for the driveways.

Labor Day Holiday. Just a reminder that City Offices will be closed for the Labor Day Holiday
on Monday, September 4, 2023. This means that our regularly scheduled City Commission
meeting that would have been scheduled on Monday night will be held at 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday,
September 5, 2023, instead.

City Department Tours. The tour of the Fire Department went well after the last meeting. We will
schedule the next tour for the second meeting in September. Perhaps we can get to the Waste
Water Treatment Facility unless there is another specific department that you want to do next.

Attachments: None



